OAKLEY NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN GROUP MEETING 14.11.22.               1. 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Methodist Hall on 14th November 2022 
PRESENT:
Cllr. Olney (Chair), Mr. Atkinson, Mr. Leinster, Mr. Musgrave, Mrs. Randall, Cllr. Walker & the Clerk, Mrs. Paice
	1.
	Apologies Mr. Carr, Cllr. Frampton, Mr. Sansom, Mr. Saunders 
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest  None  
	 

	 
	 
	

	3.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
	Action

	
	Minutes of the meeting of 20th June 2022, which had been circulated, were approved by those present.  
	

	 
	
	

	4.
	Review of Neighbourhood Plan
	Action

	
	1. Sustainability
	

	
	Cllr. Walker had reviewed the sustainability section and advised that the NDP still conformed with Government and Bedford BC legislation/policies.
	

	
	
	

	
	2. Business & Employment
	

	
	Mr. Atkinson had reviewed business & employment policies.  He noted that the Business Study had been carried out in 2015 but the makeup of businesses had not changed so Group agreed a new study was not needed.  Policies still conformed to the 2019 NPPF and Bedford BC’s Employment Land Study 2022.
	

	
	
	

	
	3. Landscape 
	

	
	Group agreed that the Oakley Village Landscape Character Assessment was still relevant and landscape policies conformed to the Bedford BC Landscape Character Assessment 2022
	

	
	
	

	
	4. Design & Heritage
	

	
	Chair noted that Bedford BC was preparing a Design Guide in response to the publication of the National Design Guide and National Model Design Code.  The Code would support design policies in the Local Plans  2030 and 2040 and Oakley was one of the settlements analysed.  Group agreed that the design principles for the settlements allocated in the NDP remained relevant and Mr. Leinster noted that the steps in the Design Guide used to determine design for new settlements would not need to be completed until the planning application was submitted.
	

	
	
	

	
	5. Housing
	

	
	Group discussed whether a new Housing Needs Survey was needed as the last one was carried out in 2015. As no new houses were needed in Oakley in the 2040 Local Plan and sufficient affordable homes were included in the NDP allocations, it was agreed that a new survey was unnecessary.  Group noted that drainage was currently an issue on the allocated site opposite the Bedford Arms and the application for the allocated Station Road site had been refused as the site put forward was for up to 40 houses and did not conform to the NDP or Local Plan.  An appeal had also been lodged for the speculative site off Pavenham Road as the Borough Planning Department had failed to determine it within the time limit, which was disappointing given that the site was not allocated in the NDP, was outside the SPA and would impinge on the area around Stafford Bridge identified as a locally significant landscape area in the NDP.  Mr. Leinster suggested that 40 houses on the Station Road site would be the best alternative if the Bedford Arms site proved undeliverable. 
	

	
	
	

	
	6. Transport
	

	
	Mr. Atkinson had reviewed transport policies.  He noted that the Roads Study had been carried out in 2015  but transport issues in the village had not changed so the Group agreed a new study was not needed.  Policies still conformed to the 2019 NPPF and Bedford BC Parking Standards for Sustainable Communities SPD 2014.
	

	
	
	

	
	7. Local Green Spaces
	

	
	Group agreed that the local green spaces identified in the NDP were all still important and no revision was needed.  
	

	
	
	

	
	8. Settlement Policy Area
	

	
	Group agreed that the Settlement Policy Area did not need amending as no additional housing above that already identified was required in Oakley in the 2040 Local Plan.
	

	
	
	

	
	9. Proposed Development Sites
	

	
	Group agreed that additional sites were not needed as no additional housing above that already identified was required in Oakley in the 2040 Local Plan.  Land in Oakley had been put forward in the Call for Sites but did not need to be assessed as no new housing was needed.
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	Conclusion
	

	
	Group had reviewed the NDP policies and supporting documents during Summer 2022 and agreed that no changes were needed at present.  The NDP would conform with the 2040 Local Plan and studies carried out by the Borough Council to support that Plan. 
Once Council had approved the review, they would report to Bedford BC and ask if the date on the made version of the NDP would need to be changed and the Borough website updated to reference the review.  The Council website would also need to be updated and Mr. Atkinson volunteered to provide the wording.
	Clerk

TA

	
	
	

	5. 
	Overarching Environmental Policy
	Action

	
	Residents had suggested that Council should produce an overarching Environmental Policy.  Council had therefore asked the NDP Group to consider and make a recommendation as the NDP contained many environmental polices and Council did not want to conflict with these.  Council would then consider and adopt a policy.
Mr. Saunders had circulated a draft policy and the Group thanked him.  Group agreed to recommend the draft with two amendments:-

1) include reference to sustainable travel as residents were particularly concerned about air pollution
2) change the reference to maintaining Rights of Way to monitoring and reporting issues to Bedford BC as Council was not responsible for their upkeep

Group agreed that the new Environmental Policy would not need to be added to the supporting documents for the NDP.
	Clerk

Clerk

	
	
	

	6.
	Next Meeting:  tba once the Local Plan 2040 published
	


